Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground 

Notes of meeting held on 15th January 2009 – 7pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Written up by STe/SJ 3rd February 2009 DRAFT

Present: Sam Teague, IBC. Debbie Owen, IBC. Patrick Kenlock. Sarah Jarrold. Andy Marshal, Murrayside Primary School. Margaret Stokes. Councillor Bill Quinton. David Lynch. Glen Thimblethorpe.

Apologies: Eddie Peters, IBC. Lucia Verona. Councillor John Cook. Councillor John Mowles. 

Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. Priorities

5. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome

Patrick Kenlock (Chair) welcomed everyone and introductions were made. 

Minutes of the meeting held on 11th December 2008 for the Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground were handed out. 

2. Minutes of last meeting 

Minutes were corrected and apologies given.

3. Updates:

· The Chair had a meeting with some people who know some history on Air Raid Shelters – handed out history sheet.

· Some excavation/investigation works of the tennis courts have taken place. 

· Sam Teague (IBC) had a meeting with an engineer and Mark Hunter (IBC) to review their report on the options and cost of any future repair works and reported back to the group: 

· Findings of the engineer’s investigation into the Tennis Courts (December 08):

The original in-fill material to the air raid shelters beneath the Tennis Courts has settled up to 150mm.

The settlement is likely to have been caused by consolidation to the fill within the buried air shelters.

Tennis courts repair options:






1. Excavate and re-compact Full Depth (preferred option) – remove all existing fill and re-compact, then repair surface; least risk option, no hidden surprises.

2. Cast Concrete Slab over Voids – minimal excavation, ‘pillars’ driven into the ground around courts to support large pre-cast slabs of concrete. Would require extensive re-surfacing.




3. Dynamic Compaction – involving a massive pile-driver machine, that would shake nearby houses. Extensive surface damage, but no need to remove existing fill.




4. Injection of Grout
- liquid cement forced to fill the spaces below ground.

Minimal resurfacing needed.

Repair Option 1, represents the least risk option to IBC, as full knowledge of below ground situation will be brought to light during process, and therefore this is the preferred option as advised by Property Services.

Short-term solution as advised by Property Services:

Repair 3 courts at one end the row of 7 courts. This would involve temporary blacktop fixing, re-lining and cleaning – with the other courts blocked off by temporary fencing across the middle. This would enable the courts to be open for Summer. Cost estimated at £6,000. Mark Hunter is confident he can source a budget for these works.

The Friends are very keen to work in partnership with IBC and Murrayside Primary School, doing consultations to support external fund-raising.

4. Priorities:

· The Friends’ vision / forward strategy was looked at in detail at their meeting on Sunday the 1st of February. Preliminary notes: Patrick Kenlock, Sarah Jarrold, Dean Middleton and Paul Russell attended. A number of things were agreed:

1) All to work on defining our objectives and draw up plans for future layout of facilities

2) PR to contact local and regional sports associations and sports personalities
3) PK To contact the NCVO regarding BT's offer of free web space (BT uses NCVO to allocate webspace)
4) SJ to contact schools with the revised questionnaire

5) SJ to contact yourself regarding timeline of proposed and previously discussed work

6)PK to contact Mark Hunter and Mrs Stokes during this week

The web name was purchased online so we now have www.murrayparkfriends.org.uk

It was generally felt that small incremental changes and additions such as a notice board, dog waste bins and work starting on re-opening the end courts would go a long way to raising awareness among park visitors that things were happening and that the park had not been forgotten and also may get more people interested in becoming involved.

There was a lot more which will be in the official minutes but gives you an idea of what transpired during the hour and a half on Sunday afternoon.


· ST also advised that capital funding was committed for next financial year within IBC, so the group will need access external funding. The process should include:

1. Vision for the park's future development – as a basis for the 'story' approach to writing funding bids.

2. Costs

3. Publicity

· The school are keen to get a 7-a-side pitch re-marked out on the park – it disappeared some years ago. They would make extensive use of it and have their own temporary goals.

· Recycling bins are needed.

· Sponsorship Board to enable funding/aid to be recognised from local companies.

· Andy Marshal (Murrayside School PE Co-ordinator) offered help consulting young people after school hours, and use of internal notice boards to raise awareness etc.

· Dog bins and signage re fines also needed. Noted that a fenced dog area could improve mess situation.

· Football Changing Room/Shed - it was agreed that it should be moved so it was more visible or re-built out of non-destructible materials; in response to a resident who has suffered anti-social behaviour linked with non-footballers using the shed as a platform.

5. AOB and date of next meeting

· Next meetings: 7pm Murrayside Community Centre, Nacton Road

· March 12th 

